Perry Township Minutes
April 9, 2024

Call to order at 3:00 pm. by Chairman Ronald Howard followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Board members present were Frank Basile
and Tom Brookover with secretary Chris Jarrell.

Public in Attendance: Charles Obrad, Jr. and Dave Reese

Old Business: Fuel Bid Phone quotes: discussion and vote on fuel supplier. 3 phone bids were received: Stuck Enterprises at $2.94,
Sprague at $2.98 and BFS at $2.90. A motion was made by Frank Basile second by Tom Brookover to approve BFS fuel bid. Vote:
All in favor.

Public Comments: (all comments are limited to no more than 5 minutes per person; persons requested to be on the agenda will be
recognized first). Charles Obrad inquired about the missing street sign by his home. Chairman Howard reported the sign was knocked
down and it is here at the Township. Mr. Howard said he will replace the sign. Mr. Obrad also questioned if GC Regional Police have
any jurisdiction over the road around the truck stop. Garbage is piling up. Tom Brookover will address with GC Regional at the board
meeting next week.

Dave Reese inquired why no employees were given a raise for 2024. Inflation is high and as a taxpayer, Mr. Reese felt the employees
should have a raise. Chairman Howard explained that the budget is tight and the Supervisors decided not to give any increase this
year.

New Business:

Motion is needed to approve minutes of the March 12, 2024 meeting. Motion by Tom Brookover seconded by Frank Basile. Vote: All
in favor.

A motion is needed to approve the Treasurers report and pay the bills: General Fund & Special funds: $20653.36.
Payroll: $14353.76. Motion made by Frank Basile seconded by Tom Brookover. Vote: All in favor.

Code Enforcement Officer Report was read. Charles Obrad inquired why Mr. Gordon’s car has a Constable placard on it. He was
informed that Mr. Gordon is also a Constable.

Heavy Haul presented by Lipinski Logging for 1.7 miles of Mason’s Ridge Road. All paperwork is in order, bond is attached and fees
paid. Motion to approve Lipinski Logging Heavy Haul by Tom Brookover second by Frank Basile. Vote: All in favor.

Heavy Haul Agreement and Weight Ordinance need reviewed and updated.

Informational items: EQT has renewed the Heavy Haul Agreement for VanDruff and Ridge roads for the Foley pad. Greylock has
renewed their Heavy Haul Agreement for 2024 as well.

Clean Up Day is scheduled for Saturday, May 4 from 8:00 am to 1:00 pm at Mountain State Waste.

With the amount of rainfall, we are aware of slips on Ridge Road and Watkins Run Roads. Engineers have been consulted.
Street sweeping is scheduled for April 24, 2024.

Motion to adjourn at 3:18 pm made by Frank Basile second by Tom Brookover. Vote: Allin favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ronald N. Howard, Chairman Christine K. Jarrell, Secretary/Treasurer






